
Erin Town Board 
Public Hearing on Ordinance No. 1 of 2025 

April 9, 2025 
 

Supervisor Schmidt called the special meeting of the Erin Town Board to order on this date at 6:00 pm.  
She then asked the Clerk to call the roll.  
  
MEMBERS PRESENT: William VanRiper, Jr., Alan Hughson, Michael Shutts, Dawn Schmidt.  
 
MEMBERS EXCUSED: Randy Evans. 
 
PUBLIC PRESENT: Harold & Maureen Spencer, John Ervay, Cindy & Joe Frega, Glenn Doty, Karen McLean, 
Mark Margeson, Adam Dolaway, Gary Ratchford. 
 
The Town Clerk read the Public Hearing notice posted in the Elmira Star Gazette on March 29, 2025 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
Town of Erin 

Proposed Ordinance relative to removing a stop sign on Church Street at intersection of Church Street 
and Rodburn Place and erecting a stop sign on Rodburn Place facing North and erecting a stop sign on 
Rodburn Place facing South in the Town of Erin.  
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that an ordinance has been introduced by the Town Board in the Town of Erin to 
address safety concerns regarding the intersection of Church Street and Rodburn Place. 
 
A copy of said proposed ordinance is on file in the office of the Town Clerk. PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a 
public hearing upon said proposed ordinance will be held at the Town Hall, 1138 Breesport Road, Erin, 
New York, on the 9th day of April, 2025, at 6:00 pm and that an opportunity to be heard in regard 
thereto will then and there be given to those favoring passage of such proposed ordinance and also to 
those opposed thereto.  
 
Diane Wise-Hollenbeck 
Dated March 29, 2025 
 
Joe Frega- 6 Church St- Thanked the Board and he appreciates the efforts that went into this process. 
 
Glenn Doty- 2 Church St- Agrees with Ordinance. Need to slow traffic down at the intersection. Suggests 
a 4-way stop or speed bumps. 
 
John Ervay – 34 Church St- Feels it should be a 4-way stop. 
 
Adam Dolaway- 9 Church St- Is in favor of Ordinance. Suggest a white line be painted on the road to 
draw attention to where the stop signs are.  
 
Karen McLean – 2 Church St – Voiced concern about people working on cars in the road. 
 
Shane Jones Rumsey – 19 Rodburn Pl – In favor of a 4-way stop. 
 



Residents are concerned regarding safety issues and requested a 4-way stop at that intersection. The 
Board will move forward with the 2-way stop signs and start the process for a 4-way stop. 
 
All persons desiring to be heard, having been heard, the meeting was closed 6:12 pm. 
Motion Carried: Ayes: W. VanRiper, Jr., A. Hughson, M. Shutts, D. Schmidt. Nays: None. 
 
 
 
        


